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USER NOTICE 

 

Title GPhC Go Live 

Purpose To inform users that the Professional Body Interface will 
additionally process GPhC records from 10th December 2021. 

Intended 
Audience 

ESR Leads; HR and Recruitment Teams; Pharmacy 
Professional Registration role holder  

 

 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED 

UN3112 - GPhC Go Live                    07/12/2021 

SUBJECT  
 
This User Notice is to advise users that from Friday 10th December 2021 the Professional 
Bodies Interface will update registration details in ESR for General Pharmaceutical Council 
(GPhC) registered professionals, in addition to the existing updates. 
 
DETAIL 
 
The Professional Bodies interface will update registration information held in ESR for GPhC 
registered professionals daily, as per that held in the GPhC public register, in line with existing 
Professional Bodies. Note that updates will reflect the position as at COB the previous day. 
 
Notifications regarding updates will be produced to those who are assigned to the ‘Pharmacy 
Professional Registration’ role within ESR. Please see UN3084 for details. 
 
Notifications regarding data issues with GPhC registration details, which have been operational 
since 27th October 2021 (see UN3097), will continue to be sent to the same role holder to 
facilitate any necessary data cleanse activities.  
 
ACTION REQUIRED 
 
NHS Organisations which employ Pharmacists and/or Pharmacy Technicians and have not 
yet allocated the ‘Pharmacy Professional Registration’ role must do so in order to receive 
notifications around the updates.  
 
FURTHER INFORMATION 
 
Please raise a priority 5 Service Request on the ESR service desk for any queries about the 
change, using the path Report an Issue > AC > Interfaces > Professional Bodies. 
 
The ESR User Manual updates will be published in due course. 
 
For more information on the interface and notifications produced, please review the ‘GPhC FAQ’ 
and the ‘ESR Workflow Notifications Guide’ which are available on the My ESR Hub. 
 
NEXT UPDATE 
Not applicable 


